Minutes - Meeting of the Bracken VFD Board of Directors Monday,            July 23, 2018

Board Members
Charles Flink, President Kurtis Wilcox, Vice President Mark Schroeder, Treasurer Walter Brown, Secretary Buddy Boone, Member



· Present

· Present Present

· Present

· Absent



Levy Martinez, Member Bob Schoeler, Member Rick Shimon, Member Jim Moreland, Member



· Absent

· Present

· Present

· Absent

Regular Board Meeting
The meeting was called to order by President Charles Flink at 7:00 p.m.

We pledged allegiance to the U.S. Flag and the Texas Flag.

The minutes for the June 25, 2018 meeting were reviewed, and Kurtis made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Mark seconded, and the minutes were approved unanimously.

Treasurer's Report- Mark reported our cash on hand, as of 07/20/18 was $691,076.16.

 He also reported our status from Jan 1, 2018-June 30, 2018, through 50% of the year, income is 50.7% of budget. Expenses are 38.7% of budget.
 Our 3rd quarterly payment of $358,887.50 has been received from Comal Co.ESD 6 and is reflected in the cash balance.

 We received a Worker’s Comp dividend check for $10,161.43 from Texas Mutual Insurance. 

 Rick made a motion to approve the Treasurer's Report and Mark seconded, and the Treasurer's Report was approved unanimously.

The complete Treasurer's report is attached.

Unfinished Business and General Orders Fire Chief Report - Chief Zipp reported that

1. We are getting new tires for the tanker 861.
2. We participated July 4th Parade in Garden Ridge and Rock Wall Ranch, 4th went well with no fires from Fireworks after the nice rain we got.
3. We are sending 3 Fire Fighters to Texas A&M, 2 are in class, and 1 is in field, so we are not manning Station2 while they are at school.

4. We are waiting for rain to see if roof repairs at Station 1 were successful.
5. We completed an application for Federal surplus tires and equipment.

Fire Marshal Report/ Emergency Rescue Report – Chief Zipp reported we are sending 3 FFs to swift water training. June was a busy month calls included 58 total runs, 14 fire related and 44 EMS/Rescue related. Our average emergent fire response was 1:29 minutes and average emergent rescue response was 7:59 minutes. All calls for station 2 at Delafield Rd. Were Rescue, and that station's' average emergent rescue response was 5:52 minutes. We are doing routine training with Schertz EMS for all hands. The complete report is attached.

Emergency Services District (ESD) Update-Randy Maschek reported that ESD6 approved the BVFD 2019 Budget and BVFD Capital budget and 5 year plan. Chief Zipp and ESD met with LMD Architects for work on Stations 1 and 2. ESD 6 should approve their budget at the August 6th meeting.
New Business
1. Discuss and take action, if necessary on the status of septic tank at Station 2. Tabled By Charlie.
2. Discuss and take action, if necessary on The Personnel Policy. Tabled By Charlie.
3. Discuss and take action, if necessary on contract with ESD6. Item was discussed and No action was required at this time.

Adjourn
Buddy made a motion for the meeting to be adjourned, which was 2nd by Mark. Motion carried, and the meeting was adjourned at 7:57pm. The next meeting Board of Directors Meeting will be Monday August 27 @ 7PM.

Submitted by Secretary Walter Brown.

 Treasurer’s Report 
For July 23, 2018 
· • Budget Recap Jan 1, 2018 – June 30, 2018: 
Through 50.0% of the year 
Income 50.7% of budget 
Expenses 38.7% of budget 
· • Cash on Hand as of 07/20/18: $691,076.16 
First United Bank Checking $ 127,759.32 
First United Bank Christmas Fund $ 969.53 
Schertz Bank Checking $ 73,542.19 

Schertz Bank Payroll $ 92,183.93 
Schertz Money Market $ 396,621.19 

· • Our 3rd quarterly payment of $358,887.50 has been received from the ESD and is reflected in the cash balances shown above. 
· • We received a $10,161.43 workers comp. dividend check from Texas Mutual Insurance. 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Mark Schroeder 

Treasurer
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